Holcombe Rogus Parish Council Meeting September 29th 2022 – Clerk Report

CLERK REPORT FOR THE SEPTEMBER MEETING
1. Street Lighting update 
We have now received confirmation from DCC that they intend to explore HR and a couple of similar trials around the County.  We have had the support of the Cabinet Member and our county Councillor. The next step is for DCC Officers to explore options and the Parish have been asked to confirm any specific local needs.  I had put this out on Facebook but very little response. 
Do we have times/areas that need to be mentioned?

2. Prince of Wales Pub update
The owner has now notified MDDC of his intention to dispose of the POW pub and the start of the 6-week interim moratorium is from 16th Sept until the 28th October 22. The Community Hub and Pub limited is being formed and will have eight members on the Committee. They have commissioned a survey/valuation of the pub which takes place on the 27th September and once the report is received will make a decision in regard to the pub. They will then have to inform MDDC in writing of their intentions for the next phase of the moratorium to proceed.

3. Pondground Quarry Firing Range update
HRPC have responded to MDDC after the Noise assessment survey and are aware that there has also been a response from several residents. There has been no date yet for the Planning Meeting as the Planning Officer has said that he is aware that this application will need to go in front of Planning Committee given the call-in request from the Ward Member. The next available Planning Committee is on the 5th October where the officer report would need to be written by Friday 16th September. The Planning Committee after this date is on the 2nd November where the officer report would need to be written by the 14th October.  Following the site visit undertaken in early August, some further information has been requested from the Police. Should this further information result in the need for additional consultation/neighbour notification, it may be the case that the Planning Committee will be on the 2nd November 2022.

4. Parish Review
HRPC is required to make a submission, even if only to say there are no changes.  However, you may wish to discuss reducing the number of Councillors from 9 to 7/8? All comments to be received by 23rd Oct.

5. The Mary Fewings Playpark
Firstly, you will need to discuss what you wish to do in respect of an Official Opening
Secondly, we will shortly receive (if HMRC are happy with the submission) just over £11,000 back into our account.  This money was NOT part of the actual fund raising as we felt it was not right to ask for funding for vat but was raised by HRPC.  However, you now need to decide how you wish to move forwards in respect of the park.  
Do you wish to set up a playpark committee to discuss this?
Do you wish to proceed with providing a shelter which had been suggested before?



Finance
a. External Auditor Report – as you will see we have received a comment in regard to the Staff Costs. The invoice has been paid.
b. Vision ICT WordPress Website – Vision ICT are collaborating with WordPress which would give us a more flexible platform for our website.  I would be very interested once they send me some more information and costs.

6. Civility and Respect for the local council sector
NALC are inviting Councils to sign up to the civility and respect pledge.  I know that we do not have any issues (that I am aware of) with bullying, harassment and intimidation but I feel it should be considered as an agenda item at our next meeting?

7. Aggressive dogs at Ford Barn Farm
There have been quite a few reports of the dogs at Ford Barn Farm coming off the property and harassing pedestrians walking by and knocking a child off a bike.  A letter has been sent to Mr Hull.

8. Telephone Kiosk 
Cllr Barker has requested this to be on the agenda as the question of responsibility for the kiosk has come into question.

9.  Future events
Devon Community Resilience Forum virtual event 14 to 16 Nov
Council Climate Workshop is for Parish or Town Councillors and Clerks who want a practical understanding of what they need to do to tackle the Climate Emergency within their community. We believe that Parish and Town Councils are the vital focus point across Shropshire, which can engage householders in making a difference in the way we can all live well for the planet. This workshop has been developed based on a toolkit from the Carbon Literacy Project. You will get a certificate that you are “Carbon Literate” if you successfully complete their assessment. This will demonstrate you have the knowledge to organise the response to the Climate Emergency in your parish or town council.
Evening courses November 9th,16th and 23rd
Daytime courses November 8th and 15th

Leslie Findlay
Holcombe Rogus Parish Clerk
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